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A challenge to rape laws met with Ministerial disdain

The Minister of Police’s report on crime statistics over the period 1 October to 31

December 2022 indicates that an alarming total of 15,545 sexual assaults were

reported. Of these assaults, 5,935 were rape incidents that took place at the

residence of the perpetrator or victim. The raging scourge of sexual violence in our

country demands that, at the very least, the laws intended to offer protection in the

context of sexual violence are reflective of the lived realities of those affected, and

are constitutionally sound. It is against this backdrop that in November 2022 the

Embrace Project launched its application seeking that various sections of the

Criminal Law (Sexual Offences and Related Matters) Act 23 of 2007 (Act) – including

section 3, which defines rape – be declared unconstitutional.
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